

### Aspley 10.5.16

A big THANKYOU to all the educators at Camp Australia Aspley for stepping up and running the service while I was sick and had to take some time off.

# **Henny Penny**

Henny Penny Hatching will arrive on Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> May for 11 days. Many children have fond memories of Henny Penny from Child Care and we hope to build upon that experience by giving them more responsibility looking after the chicks and ensuring they are fed and watered properly. There is more information available at the service. A small donation toward the cost would be appreciated.

### New Staff

Mr Conor has been working several days a week with us for the last couple of months. He hopes to soon increase his time with us which will make both children and staff very happy. His passion is photography, he is a talented artist and loves to run craft activities. He is also pretty handy with a soccer ball. Mr Conor recently introduced our <u>'Idea Book'</u> which lives on the parent sign in table. This book is for children, staff and families to write any ideas which they think could be implemented by us. This includes routines, program, communication or whatever you think can improve this service. The older children filled the first page in the first afternoon with their ideas and we will implement as many as possible. The 'Idea Book' supports the National Quality Framework Standard 1.1 An approved learning framework informs the development of a curriculum that enhances each child's learning and development.

### **Evidence for Standard 1.1 (Rating and Assessment Aspley October 2015)**

Programs were planned to respond to the diverse knowledge, ideas, culture, interests and abilities of children based on information gathered from a variety of sources, including families. Educators demonstrated flexibility in program delivery, responding to and incorporating children's ideas and interests by providing extended periods of uninterrupted play allowing children to discover, create, improvise, imagine and enjoy 'being'. Documentation sighted and discussions with educators and the Nominated Supervisor (NS) indicated that both the before and after school programs and Holiday Club (vacation care) are planned to respond to children's current needs, interests and abilities.

### **Breakfast**

Breakfast is served from 7.30 to 8.00 each morning. Our menu is displayed in the entranceway of the service. If your child does not eat what is being prepared for a particular day please let us know and we can organise something else for them. Please do not bring in breakfast for them as we have children attending every morning who have allergies to a range of food.

Thanks,
Frances and Team

## **Program Details**

To find out more about our program, view fees and to register visit www.campaustralia.com.au